





Volume 18, Issue Number 5

An Official Publication of the South Nacimiento Road Association.

October 2018

Letter From The Editor

Thank you to the 112 SNRA members that participated in this year's vote!

As part of a Fire Wise Community, we are in the planning stages of a community education/social event that will feature first responders, community leaders and knowledgeable speakers addressing the unique safety needs of our lake community. The time/date are still to be determined. Keep posted for more information in the coming months.

Please don't let your guard down this winter when it comes to fire safety. Use the utmost caution when starting your first fire of the season! Make sure your heater is in good condition before you use it for the first time as well. See attached flyer for additional winter fire facts and tips.

Cindy McGee, Newsletter Editor

Phone: (805) 466-5060 Fax: (805) 466-0594 Driveways House Pads Lot Grading Topsoil Paving Chipsealing Slurry Seal Striping Established 1974 POST OFFICE BOX 573 - ATASCADERO, CA 93423

Nacimiento Reservoir Data

As of October 14, 2018 MCWRA reports:

• Surface lake elevation: 708'

Capacity: 13%

• Lake water release: 60 cfs

Thank You!

Each month we acknowledge those who freely give of their time and energy to support SNRA and our members. This month we'd like wish to offer our sincerest appreciation to ...

Thanks to:

- Our amazing ballot counters: Susie Johnson, Pam Barton, Katie Bullard and Debbie Eckenfels
- Carl Steinkraus and Jerry Aherns for years of servicing the RDR gate and security system
- Russ Johnson & Jerry Reese for heading the efforts to become a Firewise Community
- Leo Kennedy and Michael Fredrick Paving for another year of great work!
- Don Bullard, President of NRWMAC, for very informative presentation

If you are one of those that helps behind the scenes, please know that your contribution is also appreciated!

THE LATEST LAKE NEWS CAN BE FOUND AT...

www.lakenacimientosouthshorearea.com

SNRA Board Members

John Hunter - President	543-8970
Ken Thomas - Vice President	481-9069
Sue Kennedy - Treasurer	635-7074
Chuck Enterline - Secretary	239-1228
John Runels - Cal Shasta	440-9759
Ken Thomas - Cal-Shasta	481-9069
Cindy McGee - Cal-Shasta	440-6276
Brent McClurg - South Shore	688-7081
Bill Barton - Private Property	239-4513
Russ Johnson - Private Property	260-0670
Randall Tognazzini - Tri-Counties	448-8108
Faron Goodwin - Tri-Counties	423-5734
Carl Steinkraus - Running Deer	237-1182
Leo Kennedy - Running Deer	635-7074

SNRA GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING October 14, 2018

<u>Call to order</u>: The meeting was called to order by Pres. John Hunter at 9:05 AM at the Cal-Shasta Clubhouse.

<u>Roll Call</u>: John Hunter (Pres.), Ken Thomas (VP), Chuck Enterline (Sec.), Sue Kennedy (Treas.) Cindy McGee, Ken Thomas, Steve Demsher sub. for John Runels (Cal Shasta), Bill Barton, Russ Johnson (Private Owners), Leo Kennedy, Carl Steinkraus (Running Deer) John Fell sub. for Brent McClurg (South Shore), Randy Tognazzini (Tri-Counties).

Non-Board members attending: At least 15.

<u>President's Message:</u> Gather ballots for the vote on the 2018-2019 Proposed Budget and have the volunteers from each community begin counting the ballots. Report the count to the board during the Budget and Maintenance report. Thank you to the ballot counters.

Minutes of Previous Meeting: (Aug. 12, 2018) were presented for any corrections.

MOTION: Leo Kennedy made a motion to accept the Minutes, Russ Johnson seconded it and motion carried unanimously.

<u>Treasure's Report:</u> Aug. began with \$78,715.00, income: \$0, expenses: \$2,644.67, leaving an ending balance of \$76,070.33. The fiscal year ended with August.

Sept. began the new fiscal year with \$76,070.33, income: \$256.56, expenses: \$180.36 leaving a balance of \$76,146.53.

Invoices to be paid: Invoice from Fredericks Paving of \$63,200 was paid for major repairs to the upper and lower crossings. This was approved by e-mail (Randy Tognazzini made the motion Sept. 30, Leo Kennedy 2nd and the motion carried unanimously). The invoice was paid Oct. 1 so will appear on the Oct. Treas. report. John Hunter informed the audience that SNRA used to meet every month, but now meets 6 times a year with the use of e-mail for business between meetings.

MOTION: Russ Johnson made a motion to accept the Treasurer's Report and Randy Tognazzini seconded it. Motion carried unanimously.

For the complete Treasurer's Report go to the SNRA tab of the <u>LakeNacimientoSouthShoreArea.com</u> website.

Correspondence: None

Don Bullard, President of NRWMAC reported on the legal efforts to keep more water in the lake for more of the year. Their intention is an agreement to keep water levels near 750 ft. until Labor Day each year. There is a Go-Fund Me site to help support this effort. The lake level is at 12.5% today. The NRWMAC.org website has detailed information.

Committee Reports:

<u>Electric Gate:</u> codes were given out. No issues with the gates. An improved camera system is needed. To be put on the list for monthly update of the Guest/Contractor code, contact Leo Kennedy at <u>kennedyrir@gmail.com</u>.

<u>Membership:</u> New Members in the 2017-18 year: Cal-Shasta: Nicole Kusko. Ranchos del Lago: Mike and Barbara Kiwitt bought Beall, Stowell and Davis property, John and Tricia Zimmerer brought Burkett property. Private Owners: Deann Crowl bought the Wristen property, Richard and Rilla Raad brought Patti Larson's property. In Running Deer: Mark and Naomi Merthe, Brian Cinadr and Miwa Morishita and Robert Grossman and Traci Locke bought Bill and Patti Hughes 3 parcels on Tres Vista Rd.



CAL SHASTA CLUB

Cordially Invites You to Our

ANNUAL CHRISTMAS CRAFT FAIR

DATE: November 10, TIME: 11:30am to 2:30pm PLACE: Cal Shasta Club House 4500 Gage Irving Rd

Come have a great time with us!! (Cal-Shasta Strong)

Many "Special" Crafts:

Bird Houses, Tie-Blankets, Jellies, Driftwood Crafts, Jams, Hot/Sweet Pickled Peppers & Chow-Chow Painted Memory Rocks, Crocheted Scarfs Etched Wine Glasses, Etched Cutting Boards Men's Naci T-Shirts, Key Chains & Stocking Stuffers Many, Many More Unique & Creative Gifts.

Nachos & Drink \$5

Note: If anyone would like to show your product contact (
Patty Clark

Email: itzclarkbar@yahoo.com



Home fires occur more in winter than in any other season. As you stay cozy and warm this winter season, **be fire smart!**

Half of all home heating fires

occur in the months of



Heating equipment is involved in reported home fires and 1 in every 5 home fire deaths.

Keep portable generators outside, away from windows, and **as far away as possible from your home.**

Install and test carbon monoxide alarms at least once a month.



Have a qualified professional clean and inspect your chimney and vents **every year.**



Keep anything that can burn at least







For more information on how to prevent winter fires, visit www.usfa.fema.gov/winter and www.nfpa.org/winter.









<u>Budget and Maintenance:</u> The results of the Proposed Budget vote were given. For: 111. Against: 1. Leo Kennedy reviewed the road maintenance work that has been done over the year starting with extensive silt removal and reinforcement at Sandy Creek last fall. In May regular road maintenance (crack and pothole filling) and sand sealing was done on about 1/5th of the road surfaces. With the rest of the maintenance budget, extensive work on the upper and lower crossings was done once the creek dried up. He indicated the road committee will be looking at areas to work on this year. A couple of areas on upper Cow Camp Loop need work.

<u>Fire Committee</u>: Russ Johnson gave an update on the Fire Safe Council. He outlined grant proposals that have been submitted and how the funding is divided up in the area. Jerry Reese (RDR) reported on the Lake Nacimiento Fire Wise Community. They are planning an educational program for residents, followed by a lunch, bringing the community together to share ideas about fire prevention and safety. May 12th, 2019 was suggested as a possible date.

Chuck Enterline reported that the CalFire Tablas station is to remain open until Jan. 1, 2019.

Old Business: None

New Business: The 2018-19 budget was approved: 111 YES, 1 NO.

Newsletter Items:

- 1) Reminder to off-road riders to stay off private property.
- 2) Thank yous to:

Susie Johnson, Pam Barton, Katie Bullard and Debbie Eckenfels for counting the ballots.

Michael Fredericks Paving for the fine work they do for us.

Leo Kennedy for working with Fredericks to get as much for our road maintenance dollars as possible.

<u>Three Minutes for Members to Address the Board</u>: none Announcements:

- 1) People are asked to stay off private property if using vehicles in the dry parts of the lake.
- 2) Cal-Shasta will be holding its Annual Craft Fair Nov. 10th. They are calling for crafters who have creations to sell.

NEXT MEETING: is scheduled for Nov. 11, 2018 at the Cal-Shasta club house at 9:00am.

<u>Adjournment:</u> Motion: Ken Thomas moved we adjourn, Russ Johnson seconded it. All agreed. Meeting was adjourned at 10:58am.

Chuck Enterline (SNRA Sec.)

PLEASE

DO NOT DRIVE OFF-ROAD VEHICLES

ON PRIVATE PROPERTY!

WHILE RIDING IN THE LAKE BED,

IF YOU GO ABOVE HIGH WATER LINE,

YOU ARE ON PRIVATE PROERTY!



South Nacimiento Road Association 4242 Allen Road Paso Robles CA 93446

Address Service Requested

Our next SNRA Board Meeting will be on Sunday, November 11th. All SNRA Members are welcome to attend! Meetings are held in the Cal-Shasta Clubhouse at 9:00 AM.







